

PRESIDENT OF THE SUPREME COURT OF LITHUANIA

Vilnius, 30 January 2024

Dear President Kõve, dear President Strupišs,

it is a privilege of the Supreme Court of Lithuania to host our colleagues from Latvia and Estonia at this year's Annual Meeting of the Supreme Courts of the Baltic States.

To begin with, we are suggesting two event dates – May 16-17 or May 30-31. Please let us know if any of these dates would be acceptable to you.

We would also suggest to focus at this year's meeting on the issues (one or more) which are relevant at the moment to Lithuania, but we believe that they could be of continuous relevance to any other country as well, namely:

- -selection of cassation complaints;
- uniform court practice formation instruments.

Novels of cassation practice in 2023 and any other question could also be discussed.

As can be seen, the list of discussion topics remains open, so we are waiting for your opinions and suggestions.

In order to encourage discussions, it would be most helpful if each of the courts traditionally could prepare an approximately 15minute presentation highlighting problems of most importance to the relevant issue that will be agreed upon for discussion.

A preliminary program of the meeting and practical information will be sent later after coordinating the time of the event. Please note that the Supreme Court of Lithuania will provide accommodation for your delegation of four persons and take care of all the costs incurred during the two-day events.

Please confirm the composition of your delegation by e-mail or phone to Ms. Gintarė Brakauskienė (g.brakauskienė@lat.lt, +37052610560) indicating the form/manner of your travel no later than by 15th of April.

Please do not hesitate to contact Ms. Brakauskienė should you have any further questions.

Looking forward to welcoming you and your colleagues in Vilnius

D. Bullif-

Sincerely yours,

Danguolė Bublienė

President of the Supreme Court of Lithuania